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POTOMAC VALLEY SKIERS, INC,

For these who do not yet know, Potomac Valley Skiers (PVS), a non-
profit organization devoted to "educational, social and athletic
pursuits with particular reference to the sport of skiing" was in-
corporated under the laws of the District of Columbia on November 16,
1965. This is our birthday and please note it in your 1966 calendar
So you won't miss the first anniversary celebration.

The first meeting of the PVS membership was held in Arnold's Hofbrau
on Pennsylvania Avenue, N.¥W., Washington, D.C., at 8 p.m. on Novem-
ber 17. A ski movie preceded the formal meeting which was presided
over by Dick King, President Protem. Dick took the occasion to read
and explain the PVS Constitution and By-Laws. A discussion of future
PVS plans followed as part of a general guestion and answer period.

This week PVYS made application for membership in the United States
Eastern Amateur Ski Association,

PV3 plans a two~-day ski and get-acquainted trip to Seven Springs on
8-9 January, The trip will be made by chartered bus (departure on
Friday evening, 7 January) with Bill Stecher in charge of both travel
and room arrangements. Lodging will be at Seven Springs resort itself.
Members and their friends are invited. An inter-ski club racing event
(the Beezers of Baltimore will be at Seven Springs on the same dates)
will be one of the highlights of the trip. :

The First Annual Pennsylvania Ski Ball will be held in the new Park

Ballroom at the Sheraton Park Hotel in Washington on January 15: 1966,
The Ball is sponsored by the Pennsylvania Society of Washington. PVS
plans a table at this event., Please look for your fellow PVS members.

The Blue Ridge Ski Council will hold a slalom race at Blue Knob on
December 18, PVS members who want to participate in this event
should make application to Mike Grady (telephone 933-4671) before
12 December,

Because election of PVS officers will not be held until the annual
election meeting in April, volunteers are sought for interim positions
of club secretary, treasurer, program director, etc. See Dick King
for details,

The next PVS meeting will be held on 15 December at Arnold's Hofbrau.
Future meetings will be held on the third Thursday of each month,



